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CALENDAR  

APRIL 

Fr 25 ANZAC Day Public Holiday 

We 30 Excursion—Golf Clinic @ Nhill College Yrs3-6  

  Parent Teacher Interviews 3:20-5:30pm 

MAY 

Mo 12 Excursion—Nhill Lutheran School 

  ‘Noises for Kids’ science/music show 

Tu 13 PAC Meeting 7:30pm 

Tu 20 Nhill Schools Cross Country @ Nhill College 

Mo-Fr  26-30 Catholic Education Week 

Tu 27 Little Desert Cross Country @ Dimboola 

Th 29 School Photos 

JUNE 

Mo 9 Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 

Tu 17 Winter Lightning Premierships @ Nhill Coll. 

Tu 24 PAC Meeting 7:30pm 

We 25 Last Day Term 2—Dismissal 3:15pm 

Th/Fr26/27 School Closure—Small Schools Conference 

JULY 

Mo 14 First Day Term 3 

Mo 28 School Closure—RE PD 

 
CLASS TIMES SCHOOL ADMINISTRATION 

9am Class time OFFICE HOURS 

11am Recess Monday Closed 

11:30am Class time Tuesday 9am-3:30pm 

1:00pm Lunch Wednesday 9am-3:30pm 

1:45pm Class time Thursday 9am-3:30pm 

3:15pm Dismissal Friday 10am-1pm 

 

ATTACHED—     

 GWMWater Dripping Details 

 National Family Reading Month 

 WWHS Oral Health Checks 

Dear Parents and Members of St Pat’s School Community, 

Welcome back to the start of Term 2.  It was wonderful to see the smiling 

faces of all the children on Tuesday morning.  Term 2 is traditionally a time 

where students start to consolidate their learning for the year as there are 

less interruptions due to sporting commitments and public holidays. 

As we begin the Term 2 journey it is timely to look back at our Easter 

celebrations and particularly the Resurrection of Jesus after his death on 

the cross. 

The resurrection of Jesus refers to the Christian belief that after being put 

to death to take the punishment for our sins Jesus rose again from the 

dead.  It is the central tenet of Christian faith and theology and part of the 

Nicene Creed: "On the third day he rose again in accordance with the 

Scriptures".  In the New Testament, after the Romans crucify Jesus, he is 

anointed and buried in a new tomb by Joseph of Arimathea but God raises 

him from the dead and he appears to many people over a span of forty 

days before his ascension to Heaven, to sit at the Right Hand of God. 

By dying for our sins Jesus gives us the chance to be resurrected to the 

Kingdom of God upon our own death.  Jesus’ was the ultimate sacrifice to 

save our souls. 

On Tuesday morning St Patrick’s students celebrated the Resurrection of 

Jesus by watching a PowerPoint presentation and discussing the reasons 

for Jesus’ death and resurrection. 

ANZAC DAY 

Tomorrow representatives of St Patrick’s school will lay a wreath at the 

Soldier’s Memorial in Goldsworthy Park to remember and commemorate all 

those Australian and New Zealanders who have given their lives in war, 

conflict and peace keeping activities.  The ceremony begins at 10:45am and 

any students who wish to be involved in the ceremony are asked to be at 

the park at 10:30am.  Mrs Dickinson will be in attendance to organise our 

school’s participation. 

Students have been learning about the importance of ANZAC Day and just 

this morning the school was filled with the smell of ANZAC biscuits as the 

students baked these biscuits which are thought to have originated about 

the time of World War 1 when wives sent these biscuits to their husbands 

serving at Gallipoli.  The biscuits were made of ingredients that didn’t spoil 

during the long naval trip from Australia to Europe. 

REMINDERS/NOTICES 

Golf Clinic—Next Wednesday afternoon our students will attend a golf 

clinic at Nhill College.  This clinic is free to our students and has been 

organised in conjunction with Golf Victoria and our local golf club.  

Students are asked to wear appropriate footwear for this activity. 

PARENT—TEACHER INTERVIEWS 

We will conduct Parent-Teacher interviews next Wednesday after school.  

These interviews are of 10 minutes duration and are provided to give 

parents a brief overview of how your child/ren are progressing so far this 

year.  If you find that you still have questions after the ten minute interview 

is over please don’t hesitate to contact the school to make another 

appointment to speak to your child/ren’s teacher at greater length. 

St. Patrickõs Church 

Sunday, 27 Aprilñ Mass at 9am 

This 
ucciçq 

 

winner is Plot NyoPlot Nyo . 

Plot was caught using our school rules by 
displaying responsibility.  

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Belief
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Faith_in_Christianity
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Christian_theology
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Nicene_Creed
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/New_Testament
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Entombment_of_Christ
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Joseph_of_Arimathea
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Resurrection_appearances_of_Jesus
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Ascension_of_Christ
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Session_of_Christ
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Right_Hand_of_God


The schedule for Wednesday night’s interviews is included below. 

Kathryn Bendall—Principal 

SCHOOL CROSSING REMINDER 

Would parents please note that cars should not park (or temporarily stop) 

anywhere near the school crossing while the ‘children crossing’ signs are 

displayed.  This is foremost an issue of safety for all pedestrians, and the 

Police would fine a sizeable penalty if you are caught. 

We request that when  dropping off and collecting children at school that 

the marked signposts be observed.  Please also avoid doing U-turns 

anywhere near the crossing and note there is a 40kph speed limit in front 

of the school at all times, there are no school-time limitations. 

The following information obtained  from www.vicroads.vic.gov.au sets out 

the rules governing school crossings— 

PARKING VEHICLES AT CHILDRENõS CROSSINGS 
STOPPING ON OR NEAR A CHILDRENõS CROSSING 
A driver must not stop on a childrenõs crossing, or on the road within 20 
metres before the crossing and 10 metres after the crossing unless the driver 
stops at a place on a length of road, or in an area, to which a parking control 
sign applies and the driver is permitted to stop at that place. 
DUTIES OF DRIVERS AT CROSSINGS 
STOPPING AT A CHILDRENõS CROSSING 
(1) A driver approaching a childrenõs crossing must drive at a speed at which 
the driver can, if necessary, stop safely before the crossing. 
(2) A driver approaching or at a childrenõs crossing must stop at the stop line 
at the crossing if: (a) a hand-held stop sign is displayed at the crossing; or (b) a 
pedestrian is on or entering the crossing. 
(3) If a driver stops at a childrenõs crossing for a hand-held stop sign, the 
driver must not proceed until the holder of the sign: (a) no longer displays the 
sign towards the driver; or (b) otherwise indicates that the driver may 
proceed. 
(4) If a driver stops at a childrenõs crossing for a pedestrian, the driver must 
not proceed until there is no pedestrian on or entering the crossing.  

PAC—P&F FUNDRAISING NEWS 

Term 1 fundraising efforts organised by our P&F subcommittee have 

successfully raised for the school $485 (Easter Raffle) and $495 (Birchip 

Cropping Group catering).   

Mary-Anne & Bianca have done a great job in raising almost $1,000 with 

these two fundraising events.  We would encourage all families to get 

involved with helping—many hands make light work.  You will be informed 

of more opportunities to assist with fundraising in the future. 

PROJECT COMPASSION 

Would families who have collected money in their Project Compassion 

boxes please forward them to school as soon as possible. 

 

 

  Mrs Salt (P-2) Miss Chaston (3-6) 

3:20pm Mia  Lani  

3:30pm Heath  Lachlan  

3:40pm Kamsi    

3:50pm Plot    

4:00pm Harmony    

4:10pm Jayda  Charlotte   

4:20pm Izaac  Alister  

4:30pm    

4:40pm   

4:50pm    

5:00pm    James  

5:10pm Hanna   Thomas  

The Last Supper 

Reenactment  

James Harris, 12 year Boy’s 

Athletics Champion 

P-2 Athletics 

ANZAC baking 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&docid=9RZxqHCKsgRHMM&tbnid=oVeSLKd2rtE73M:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.anzacday.gov.au%2Fgallipoli%2Fnew_win%2F07.html&ei=RnNYU7rvDo_akgXHsIDADQ&bvm=bv.6539761

